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E-mail comments, suggestions, etc. to: Anna Turgeon at bobtheredsoxgirl@comcast.net
Brainstormings

by Nicole Lyle

GHS, Freshman

The day after kick-off, the team met to brainstorm ideas on how we wanted to play the game and what we wanted our strategy to be. After a few long hours of sharing ideas, we had narrowed down the possible strategies. A little while longer of seeing the good and bad parts of all of our ideas and we had a plan, the decision was made. Our robot was going to be the ideal teammate. It will be able to go over bumps, control the ball, and hang within the last twenty seconds of play.


Monday came and it was time to think of how we wanted to move around the field. We had already decided that we would go over the bumps, but how? Do we want the wheels to be in a fixed position? What kind of wheels do we want to use? These questions floated in our minds as we tried to make the choice. After a good amount of thinking, we decided to go with a new kind of wheel. This wheel can be controlled so that it can turn up to a ninety degree angle. We will have full
control in which direction we travel, which will 
come in quite handy.

        By Tuesday it was time to decide how we were going to hang. We slowly went through every possibility. Many ideas came and left as more
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Colin Fletcher, Isaiah Cote, and Neil Burlington look on as designs are discussed.
possibilities were created by students. On Wednesday we were still working on how to hang. At the end of the night, we found a system that we believed would work best. To hang, we would have pipes that can collapse into each other with a
spring inside, and a strong wire attached to the 
top that would travel through the pipes to a winch. The pipes would extend when the winch released 
some wire. After the wire is slowly released, then the springs would push out the pipes as far as the amount of released wire. We would also have a strong piece of metal designed to look like a metal coat hanger on the top, so that when it hit the bar to hang off of, the coat hanger would rotate and grab the pipe to hang onto.
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             CAD design of robot chassis

On Thursday it was time to decide how to move the ball. There were many ideas to work with. We faced countless possibilities. We spent the entire time thinking of ways to move the ball. We still do not have a solid plan for how to move the ball, but the ideas are being manipulated into great possibilities. As our plans and ideas take true shape, we will have the perfect plan for a robot.
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Mentor Tom Provencher works on a computer CAD 
design being discussed by Jefferson Hall.
SPONSOR UPDATE

by Mrs T
Did  you notice how great all the students looked in their new team t-shirt in last week's photos?  We have been buying them for many years now from FAT CAT Screenprinting, located at 607 Front St in Manchester.  Owner Brian Guay always does a great job for us and always in record time!
We  also had a photo of the mock playing fields in last week's newsletter.  The foam core used to make them was generously donated by Randy Naylor, owner of Bux 1 Matting, located at 8 Chestnut Dr in Bedford.  Randy has been a great supporter of Team 501 ever since he got me for an employee!
Thanks again to all our sponsors for their continued support.

HOOKSETT BANNER UPDATE
Hope you picked up a copy of last week's Hooksett Banner - there was an article about the FIRST FRC kickoff and teams from around the local area were interviewed.  Team 501 had a small section in the write-up and a photo.  The plan is to continue with a weekly article describing how the build season is progressing.  Thanks to Ginger Kozlowski for her continued support of our team!

Also in last week's issue was a photo of team member Nicole Jache, representing the Manchester High School West Nordic Ski Team.  She was up in North Conway for the New Hampshire High School 
5-kilometer Nordic Ski Meet.
SPIRIT UPDATE

by Trixie Vazquez

Freshman Orientation - January 21 at 6:30pm. Trixie is looking for students to work the event, where we talk to incoming West High students about joining our team.  We have a great new flyer designed by Mrs Debbie Ithier to hand out this year.
Time to Make the Buttons - Most robotics teams make and trade their team buttons at the competitions and Team 501 has had many great designs done by team members over the years.  We will start making them after school in the woodshop on Wednesday 1/27 and Wednesday 2/10.  
We will also be meeting soon to discuss what type 
of giveaway we want to have for this year's game 
"Breakaway."

BARNES & NOBLE FUNDRAISER
Due to the snowstorm and slow sales on Monday, B&N has extended the fundraiser until Monday, Jan 25.  You may use your coupon (found on our team website) until then across the country, so please notify  your friends and family.  If everyone connected to Team 501 made one purchase, we would have a highly successful fundraiser!
TEAM 501 AT BARNES & NOBLE
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Top:  A youngster driving a VEX robot.
Middle:  Zach Glennon loading the VEX with a rubber band.
Bottom:  Pam Bridge, aka Lollipop the Clown, making a flower balloon bracelet for a little girl.
Team Mentor: Ed Forcier elf305@yahoo.com     Team Parent: Kathy Thibaudeau antiquemama@comcast.net 
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